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March 26, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

As required by Ordinance 17671 and Motion 13982, I am transmitting to the King County Council the Alternative Fuel Technology Vehicle Report and Integration Plan.
Ordinance 17671 includes a requirement in Section 1.3.c that states:

The alternative fuel technology vehicle integration plan together with a motion providing for acknowledgement of the transmittal of the plan, shall be filed with the clerk of the council by March 31, 2014, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers and the lead staff of the transportation, economy and environment committee or its successor.
Motion 13982 includes a requirement in Section B that states:

     1. By March 31, 2004, the executive is requested to transmit a motion providing for acknowledgement of the transmittal of a report that includes: 

a. the description of the strategies and actions implemented and their results through January 2014 in response to subsection A.1. of this motion; and 

b. the proposed update to the 2009 Light Duty Vehicle Utilization Policy and any supporting materials, including data.  

     2. The report, together with the motion, providing for acknowledgement of the transmittal of the report, should be filed with the clerk of the council by March 31, 2014, who shall retail the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers and the lead staff of the transportation, economy and environment committee or its successor.
The attached report contains a review of initiatives used to integrate alternative fueled and advanced technology vehicles into the County’s fleet, and the initiatives being taken to overcome challenges associated with using new technology—particularly electric vehicles.

Also in accordance with Council Motion 13982 and Ordinance 17671, the report outlines proposed amendments and revisions to the 2009 Light Duty Vehicle Utilization Policy that take into consideration the need for an introductory period for alternative fueled and advanced technology periods and, in some cases, special considerations for the extent of usage after that initial period.

This proposed report furthers the goals of Environmental Sustainability in the King County Strategic Plan. Strategy ES-4c states, “Invest in alternative fuel transit and fleet vehicles to reduce emissions, fuel use, and fuel costs.” By strategically integrating alternative fueled and advance technology vehicles into the fleet, the County will reduce energy consumption and greenhouse gas emissions while continuing to keep King County’s cost of doing business down.

It is estimated that this report required 120 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $7,500. The estimated printing cost for this report is negligible. 

I recommend the King County Council adopt this motion accepting the report. If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Lindwall, Director, Fleet Administration Division, at 206-477-3883.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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